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202-224-6244
Heller Introduces Legislation to Modify 
FCC ‘Sunshine’ Rule 
WASHINGTON, D.C. - Today, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) announced the introduction of the FCC Collaboration Act in the United States Senate. This legislation, which was introduced along with Senator Amy Klobuchar (D-MN), is designed to promote collaboration and streamline decision-making at the Federal Communications Commission (FCC). 
Specifically, the bill modified the Commission’s “Sunshine” Rule so that three or more Commissioners can hold non-public collaborative discussions, as long as no agency action is taken. Currently, the rule prohibits more than two FCC Commissioners from talking to each other outside of an official public meeting.

“This common-sense legislation will encourage discussion and cooperation among FCC Commissioners, and allow for the agency to be more responsive to a rapidly changing marketplace. While the Sunshine Act is well-intended, a simple modification is needed to encourage progress as the agency faces decisions across a wide array of industries. I look forward to working with Senator Klobuchar to advance this bipartisan legislation in the United States Senate, and with Representatives Eshoo and Shimkus to enact this bill into law,” said Senator Heller.
Yesterday, Reps. Anna G. Eshoo (D-CA), John Shimkus (R-IL) and Mike Doyle (D-PA) reintroduced counterpart legislation in the House of Representatives. 

The “Sunshine” Rule especially impedes the work of the FCC at Federal-State Joint Board meetings because only two Commissioners are allowed to participate at any one time. FCC Commissioners ultimately rotate through the meetings, resulting in sporadic engagement and limited progress.

A PDF copy of the FCC Collaboration Act is attached with this release.
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